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Energy Breakthrough - Maryborough  
Last weekend was a massive one in Maryborough with the  

Energy Breakthrough. We took 19 students, split into two teams, 

over on Friday to prepare for the 24-hour event. Conditions were 

less than optimal on Friday evening, with a couple of massive downpours that absolutely 

flooded our camp site and necessitated the removal of swags and the digging of an elaborate 

array of trenches to try and manage the water flow. However, our students banded together 

and kept just about everything dry which was amazing. Following this, the time trials began 

and both teams – ‘Send it Forever…Again’ and ‘Sister Siesta” - went out and gave it their all 

and were awarded position 22 and 38 on the start line respectively. 

The big race started at midday Saturday, with both teams starting well. Each cart was split  

into teams of two riders who alternated on 2-hour shifts. As usual, the night shifts were both  

exciting and tiring. After 20 hours of racing, ‘Send It Forever… Again’, found themselves in a  

4-way battle with less than a minute separating the teams. At the end of the race,  ‘Send It  

Forever… Again’, were placed 4th out of 18 in their class and ‘Sister Siesta’ were 8th out of 18 

in their class – a fantastic effort all round. 

A massive thank you must be extended to Miss Bertalli and Mr. MacDonald for all the lead up 

work, Stuart Finch who worked tirelessly as our head mechanic, along with Will Maylor, Bruce 

Hando and Mr. Redmond. Thanks also to Tania Scarce and Zoe Bryce who kept everyone fed 

for the weekend. It was a great weekend, and we are already looking forward to next year. 

2023 Year 10 and 11 Last Day  
Today marks the last day for our Year 10 and 11 students of 2023, having completed two 

weeks of Step Up. We wish them all the best for their summer break – and hopefully they can 

enjoy it, and come back having completed the set homework for the break. 

Building Update  
The big news for this week, other than the steady progress is that in 5 days time we will no 

longer have the Hall. It is due to be demolished on Tuesday, 5th December and if this         

demolition is anything like the first round, it will not take long! This does mean that the 

fenced off area has been extended – but it is short term pain for long term gain. 

Step Up Program Continues – with next year’s Yr. 7’s 
The Step-Up Program continues this upcoming week, and for three of those days, we will be 

joined by the current Year 6 students from the Primary School and St. Patrick’s for their final 

transition days. These are always special days. 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Activities Week 
Year 7 to 9 Activities start on Monday, 11th December. It is  

expected that all 2023 Yr. 7-9 students are to attend every day. 

Information has gone out to the students this week and is  

included in the newsletter on page 7. 

 

Year 8 Gnurad Gundidj Positions 
Students will be interviewed for places at the School For Student Leadership next year. We 

should know the successful participants by the end of next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, 5th December — School Hall to be demolished 
Tuesday, 5th - Thursday, 7th December – Grade 6—Year 7 Full Day Transition 
Wednesday, 6th December – Yr. 9 NCTTC Last Day 

Monday, 11th December – 2023 Yr. 7 to 9 Activities Week Begins  
Thursday, 14th December – Presentation Night @ the Town Hall 
Friday, 15th December – Geelong Adventure Park 
    - Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students last day of Term 4 
Monday, 18th December – Interviews by Request 

 
 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal 

            
      

 

Principal’s Report 



 4 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Office News 
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GET YOUR ORDER FORM & PAYMENT INTO THE 

GENERAL OFFICE BY THE 8/12/23 

Kara School Magazine Order Form 
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Personalised Engraved Pavers 
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Activities Week - 11th-13th December 
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Over the past weekend, two teams of riders and the pit crew participated in the 2023 Energy  

Breakthrough 24-hour race in Maryborough. This event was the culmination of the College’s Energy 

Breakthrough Program and tested the students mental and physical capabilities under limited sleep 

conditions.  

In what has come to be expected from the 24-hour race, students had to contend with particularly 

challenging weather conditions, especially upon arrival on Friday, as the weather claimed our 

campsite. Students united to save their swags from the impending deluge, proving that teamwork 

isn't limited to the racetrack. This impromptu exercise in problem-solving set the tone for a  

weekend of overcoming obstacles and supporting one another. 

As the sun set on Friday night, our teams, ‘Send It Forever... Again’ and ‘Sister Siesta’, geared up for 

a 2-hour time trial. The results were impressive, with ‘Send It Forever... Again’ securing the 18th 

position and ‘Sister Siesta’ claiming the 25th spot overall, setting the stage for a promising starting 

position for the main event on Saturday. 

The main race brought its own set of trials, especially during the night portion, where both teams 

faced mechanical challenges. However, the resilience and teamwork displayed by our students were 

truly commendable. Undeterred by the hurdles, they worked together to troubleshoot and  

persevere through the darkness. 

At the conclusion of the grueling 24-hour race, the efforts of ‘Send It Forever... Again’ and ‘Sister 

Siesta’ bore fruit. ‘Send It Forever... Again’ secured an impressive 4th place in the trial position in 

their category – completing 499 laps which is over 788kms, a testament to their determination and 

skill. ‘Sister Siesta’, competing in the open category against primarily exclusively year 11 and 12s, 

claimed a noteworthy trial 8th position – completing 465 laps which is 735kms, showcasing their 

endurance and commitment to the cause. 

The Energy Breakthrough Program has not just been about racing; it has been a transformative  

journey that tested the limits of our students and highlighted their ability to adapt and overcome  

challenges. These experiences will undoubtedly shape their character and leave an indelible mark 

on their futures. 

 

As we reflect on the triumphs and tribulations of the Energy Breakthrough Program 2023, we  

extend our gratitude to everyone who played a role in supporting our teams. The unwavering spirit 

of our students, combined with the dedication of teachers, parents, and supporters, has once again 

proven that together, we can overcome any obstacle. 

 

A special thank you to Stuart Finch as our head mechanic, who worked tirelessly throughout the 

night, as well as to other significant helpers, Will Maylor, Bruce Hando, Mr. Redmond, Mr. Hand, 

and our heads of nutrition and catering, Mrs. Scarce and Zoe Bryce. Thank you, as well to the  

Primary School for letting us share facilities, and to Ms. Bertalli and Mr. MacDonald for their efforts 

this year in managing the teams and ensuring the event went as smoothly as possible.  

 

Things are looking bright for the future as we look to expand our EBT program, with St. Arnaud        

Primary School completing 251 laps or 396.5kms and St. Patrick's completing 233 laps or 368kms in 

their 12-hour event over the two days preceding our event. 

Energy Breakthrough—Maryborough 
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This week saw the 2024 Year 11 Food studies students have their first cooking 

lesson down at the CFA kitchen. Both groups cooked ‘Feta, broccoli and  
carrot pie’. 

 
Feta cheese and filo pastry are both traditional  

ingredients used in Greek cuisine. Greek migrants 
brought these and other traditional Greek ingredients 
to Australia following World War II. Feta cheese and 
filo pastry are key to many traditional Greek dishes  

including spanakopita – a spinach and feta and filo pie. 
Although meat is not used, this recipe for feta, broccoli 

and carrot pie uses a range of 
ingredients to provide an adequate source of protein. 
The feta cheese and eggs are both good sources of  
protein, while the filo pastry and pine nuts contain  

several incomplete proteins, which complement each  
other to produce an additional source of protein. 

 
The students had been studying the reasons why we 
cook food, the different methods by which to cook  

different food types, and how to prepare the ingredients ready for cooking. This 
recipe was a great starting point as the students had to use knife skills, peel and 
grate vegetables, steam vegetables, use a frying pan, mix ingredients, and finally 

use the oven to bake the pie. Both groups did a great job in preparing the filo 
pastry which had to be brushed with oil and layered with several sheets of filo 

and put it into a tin. They then had to place the feta and broccoli filling on top of 
the pastry, and then fold over the pastry to form a crust. As you can see in the 

photos, both groups did an  
excellent job. A great first  

effort. 
 

We cannot wait to start cooking 
in the new Home Eco room next 

year! 

2024 Yr. 11 Food Studies 
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The new Year 11 Biology students have started off studying cells. They have  

researched cell structure and function. For the first practical activity, the  
students investigated “Is Bigger Better’, an experiment into the relationship 

between surface area and volume in the uptake of water in potato cubes. 
 

 
Each of the students cut two, 2cm cubes of 
potato cubes and then cut one of those into 
eight 1cm cubes. They then washed, dried 
and weighed the large 2cm cube and the 
eight 1cm cubes, and then placed them in 

separate beakers covered with distilled water 
for fifteen minutes. After the time was up, 

they repeated their initial steps and took the 
weight of the cubes again. They repeated this 

throughout the double lesson every fifteen minutes.  
 

 

 It was concluded that each of the student’s 
hypothesis was correct, in that, the little 

eight 1cm cubes absorbed more water than 
the large 2cm cube, and  therefore gained 

more weight because they had a larger      
surface to volume ratio. 

 
 
 

2024 Yr. 11 Biology 
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Community Information 
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This program is also available to non-school attenders or post school 

age learners across the Grampians region. 

 

 

Please make contact if you wish to 

participate in this program ! 

 
 

 

L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us starting on Wednesday, 9
th
 August.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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NGS Event 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Sports Events 
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Community Events 
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      Australia Day 2024 
 

 
 
 
 

Northern Grampians Shire Council have begun preparations for Australia Day  
celebrations in 2024. 

 
To make the day as inclusive as possible, we are running competitions for young  
people who live in the Northern Grampians. For all schools in the shire, we have three  
categories for young people to enter: 

• Photography – A photo depicting what they love about living where we do 

• Drawing/Art – A drawing or painting, of any medium, again depicting what they love 
about living where we do 

• Colouring - I enclose two colouring pages for students to select from 
 
Closing date will be Friday, 12th January 2024, judging will take place and winners announced 
at Australia Day celebrations in St. Arnaud on Friday, 26th January 2024. 
 
Also, nominations are now open for Local Awards. We would appreciate your school sharing 
the message to nominate a person or group who have made a significant contribution to our 
community. 
 
Nominations are preferred online at: Northern Grampians Australia Day 2024. Or you can  
contact us if you require alternate ways to nominate. 
 

If you have any queries or require further information, please contact me on  
(03) 5358 8770 or via email at: rhian.jones@ngshire.vic.gov.au 

 
 
 
 

See the next page for the two colouring sheets for  
students to select from ! 

 
 

 

Community Events 

mailto:rhian.jones@ngshire.vic.gov.au
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Australia Day - Colouring Sheets 
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School Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

December Fri 1st Yr. 10 & 11 Students Last Day 

MIPS 

 Tues 5th School Hall to be demolished 

 Tues-Thurs 5th-7th Yr. 7 Full Day Transitions 

 Wed 6th Yr. 9 NCTTC Last Day 

 Mon-Wed 11th-13th Activities Week  

 Thurs 14th Presentation Night Practice / Swimming Pool 

Presentation Night Begins @ 7pm— Town Hall 

 Fri 15th Geelong Adventure Park 

Last Day of Term 4 — Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Mon 18th Interviews by Request 

 Wed 20th Last Day for Staff 

January 2024 Mon 29th Staff Return back to School 

 Tues 30th Yr. 7, 11 & 12 Students Return 

 Wed 31st Yr. 8, 9 & 10 Students Return 


